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TO: 
 

Mayor J. Lehman and Members of Council 
 

FROM: 
 

C. Millar, MBA, CPA, CGA, Director of Finance and Treasurer 

 
NOTED:   
 

P. Elliott-Spencer, MBA, CPA, CMA, General Manager of Community and Corporate Services 

 
 C. Ladd, Chief Administrative Officer 

 
RE: 
 

Fall 2016 Debenture Issuance 

DATE: 
  

November 28, 2016 

  
 
This memo is to provide Council with an update on the Financing Agreement (The Agreement) between 
The Corporation of the City of Barrie and the Ontario Infrastructure and Lands Corporation (OILC), 
pertaining to debentures in the amount of $7,805,871 scheduled to close December 15, 2016. 

Interest Rate Offer 

The Agreement states that “A rate confirmation letter will be sent to the Municipality by OILC confirming 
the interest rate to be offered for the Debenture”. 

On November 23, 2016 staff received a rate confirmation letter from OILC confirming an interest rate offer 
of 2.54 % on 10 year debentures in the amount of $7,805,871 (Appendix A – attached).  The 2016 
Business Plan anticipated the issuance of 10 year debenture ($3,870,968) at an interest rate of 2.39% 
and 20 year debenture ($3,934,903) at an interest rate of 3.27% for a total of $7,805,871. The revision of 
the term from 20 to 10 year represents undiscounted annualized interest savings of approximately $88K. 

The final terms of the debentures are as follows: 

Principal amount of the debenture $7,805,871 

Term 10 years 

Type Amortizing 

Interest Rate 2.54% 

Closing Date December 15, 2016 

Maturing December 15, 2026 

 
The Mayor and Treasurer have confirmed that these are the Terms for the Debentures to be issued by 
The Corporation of the City of Barrie to OILC. 

Annual Repayment Limit (ARL) 

Provincial legislation prohibits municipalities from utilizing more than 25% of their ARL without approval of 
the Minister.  The ARL limit is based on the City’s own source revenues including property taxes, water 
and wastewater rate revenues, and user fees.  The City of Barrie has adopted a more restrictive limit of 
20%. 

After issuing this debenture the City will have utilized approximately 10% of its ARL by 2017, which is well 
below the City’s limit of 20%. 
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APPENDIX A 

INTEREST RATE OFFER – 10 YEAR 
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APPENDIX A (Continued) 

INTEREST RATE OFFER – 10 YEAR 
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APPENDIX A (Continued) 

INTEREST RATE OFFER – 10 YEAR 
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APPENDIX A (Continued) 

INTEREST RATE OFFER – 10 YEAR 
 

 


